Welcome to 5th Grade 

Open House

Dear Parents,


Thank you so much for taking the time out of your busy schedules to be here today.  We are looking forward to a wonderful year of learning, growth and discoveries.  


   We are excited about getting to know your child this year and, we welcome this opportunity to tell you about classroom policies and procedures.  


As parents, your involvement in your child’s education is very important. Your support at home along with our support at school will ensure a productive school year.  We look forward to getting to know all of you and working together to make this a wonderful school year and the best yet at Kensington! We hope the information in this packet will provide a quick reference for you.  Please feel free to contact us with any questions or concern.
Sincerely,

Mrs. Gallagher, Mrs. Quigley, Mrs. Kolocouris and Mrs. Rocco

A little about Mrs. Beth Gallagher 
    I am thrilled to be teaching Social Studies this year!  This is my 14th year at Kensington and my 7th year teaching 5th grade.  My educational background includes a Bachelor of Science in Education from the University of Dayton and a Master’s in Education from Cleveland State University.  
     My husband Tom and I have been residents of Rocky River for twenty-two years. We have two children. Mary Kate (22) will be a senior at Ohio University and Patrick (20), a 2012 graduate of RRHS, will be attending Bowling Green State University this fall. 
      
A little about Mrs. Angela Kolocouris

I am a proud Rocky River High School graduate, Class of 1993.  I graduated from Cleveland State with my Bachelor of Science in Education. I attended Baldwin Wallace University where I earned my Masters Degree in Reading. This is my 14th year teaching in Rocky River.  

I have three children; Tyler 10, Tommy 10, who are in 5th grade and Maria, my third grader will be 9 in October.  They certainly keep me busy when I am not at work.  In my “spare time” I enjoy reading, watching my children’s sporting events, and spending time with my family and friends.  

A little about Mrs. Monica Quigley


Our exciting year has begun! I am eager to be your child’s Language Arts teacher. This will be my 14th year teaching in Rocky River. I taught 6th grade Language Arts at the Middle School for 10 years.  This is my 4th wonderful year teaching at Kensington. I am a Rocky River alumnus and also had the pleasure of attending Kensington. I graduated from Drexel University in Philadelphia and received my master’s degree in Supervision from Cleveland State. I have two children; Braeden who is almost 7 and Makenna who is almost 5. 
A little about Mrs. Linda Rocco 
          After graduating from The Ohio State University, I began my teaching career in Westlake City Schools where I taught a wide variety of age levels ranging from kindergarten to eighth grade. I “retired” for a few years from teaching to stay at home with my three children, and was fortunate enough to have the opportunity to return to the classroom nine years ago when I began teaching fifth grade at Kensington.
          I live in Westlake with my husband, Jim, and our dog, Brandy. My husband and I are the proud parents of two Ohio State graduates, Melissa, 29, and Kevin, 26. Our youngest child, Meredith, is a spring graduate of Miami University, and we are thrilled that she will be starting her teaching career this year as an intervention specialist at Midview High School.
Important Information
Communication:

Communication between parents, students and teachers is important. We can be reached via email at the addresses below and can also be reached by phone by calling 440-356-6770. We will make every effort to respond to you promptly. 
gallagher.beth@rrcs.org


quigley.monica@rrcs.org
kolocouris.angela@rrcs.org

rocco.linda@rrcs.org

Notes or messages can also be placed or written in the plan book.  
Conferences:

Parent conferences are scheduled for the afternoon and evening of November 8th and morning of the 9th.  Please mark your calendars now as this is an important date to keep open! The fifth grade team uses arena style conferences for the purpose of allowing parents to meet with all of his/her child’s teachers as necessary. This system has worked quite effectively.  We look forward to seeing all of you on one of those days.  

Homework/Homework Policy:  

Homework is an important tool for reinforcing classroom learning.  You should expect homework daily. In addition, throughout the year, we will be working to show students how to prepare for tests and feel confident in the life-long process of test-taking.  All homework will count for a portion of the students’ individual grades.  Homework that is turned in late will receive partial credit or no credit at all depending on the nature of the assignment.  If a student misses more than one assignment in a week or is making a habit of missing homework, the parents will be notified.  We also encourage the use of Progress Book to track student’s progress. The timing and scheduling of tests, projects, and quizzes are coordinated by the teachers. 
Planbooks:  

Planbooks are used regularly in fifth grade.  Students are expected to write in his/her planbook daily for every class.   This assures that parents are kept notified of upcoming tests, quizzes, assignments and any other special announcements.
Classroom Management: 
Our class operates on the basis of mutual respect. While we ask that all students respect their teachers and each other, we also in turn respect them and their individual differences.  It is our goal to establish a positive learning environment. To encourage positive behaviors in class, we use BUGs, an acronym for Being Unusually Good. Students setting a positive example for their peers are given a BUG coupon. Coupons can be exchanged for a small treat or reward on team read-in days. We also use a “3 strikes and you’re out” system. If a student needs to be reminded of the same behavior (missing homework, being disrespectful, or being unprepared to class) more than 3 times, a lunch recess detention will be earned.  
Progress Book: Grades are posted regularly to Progress Book.  Please call the office if you do not know your password.  Checking for grades and missing assignments is a valuable tool.  If you do not have access to a computer, please do not hesitate to ask for a printout of grades. 
Friday Folders:  
Graded papers and other important information will be sent home on Friday in the student’s Friday Folder (or the last day of the school week). Please empty the folder weekly and return to school on Monday (or first day of the week). 

Start/Dismissal times:

Please do your best to get your son/daughter to school by 8:15 a.m. This allows them time to get organized and ready for the start of class. Morning announcements begin at 8:25 AM, and class begins promptly at 8:30 a.m. At the end of the day, students are dismissed at 2:45 p.m.  

Study Island:

In fifth grade we use Study Island as a review tool. Some topics covered in Study Island are state indicators from 3rd and 4th grade. Assignments on Study Island will vary by classroom and subject. 
Content Areas in Fifth Grade

Language Arts 

Teacher: Mrs. Quigley

My goal this year is to make your child excited about learning Language Arts and excited about reading. During the year, students will further develop comprehension and written language skills. Many genres of literature are explored as we increase our fluency and deepen our understanding of both fiction and nonfiction selections. Encourage your child to read daily! 
Math
Geometry, fractions and measurement will be investigated in all math classes. Students will be challenged with a great deal of problem solving using these skills. Another focus is having students develop sound math thinking skills that will help them in middle school. It is expected that all students have mastered their addition, subtraction, multiplication and division math facts through 12. We will begin taking timed tests for a grade in the first quarter. 
Everyday Math
Teacher: Mrs. Kolocouris

Please check your child’s completed and graded math journal and graded study links weekly. Save all corrected study links from the Friday folders as they are passed back to help study/prepare for tests. 
Look for Parent Letters at the start of each Everyday math unit.  Answer keys to homework are provided and can help you in turn help your child.  Study Links (homework) are also available on my website just in case your child forgets their book at school.
Students will be notified at least a week in advance for a test.  In addition to the notice (please look in planbook for this), students will receive a study guide before each test.   
I offer an optional study session to review/refresh the current unit we are testing on the morning of the unit test.  Students must come prepared with study guides and a dry erase marker. These sessions begin at 7:50 and end at 8:15.  
Connected Math
Teacher: Mrs. Kolocouris

There are 6 mini unit/books that will be covered this year. Vocabulary words are assigned at the beginning of each new book. The vocabulary words will always be due the day of the unit test.  


Study guides will be provided for each test given. At the end of each unit, students are asked to have a binder which will keep all assignments organized and easy to use as a reference throughout the year. Homework will be assigned daily.
Science 

Teacher: Mrs. Rocco

This year we will explore areas of physical, life and earth sciences. Topics investigated include: cycles in nature, preserving and protecting our environment, biomes, energy, and space. We will also develop scientific inquiry skills through many lab experiences.

Students will take a combination of quizzes and unit tests to assess their understanding of the material presented. Study guides and review work will be provided before all unit tests. 
Students will receive homework which may consist of vocabulary words and/or review study sheets. Occasionally students may be assigned an out-of-class project. In this case, complete written instructions will come home and ample time will be given for completion.
Social Studies
Teacher: Mrs. Gallagher

The focus in fifth grade includes studying the geography, natural resources, economies, and governments of both North and South America. Student knowledge will be assessed in a variety of different ways including class projects, presentations, homework, and traditional tests and quizzes. In order to assist students with study skills all tests, quizzes and homework assignments will be recorded in plan books during class. Study guidelines and tools for study will also be included in plan books  prior to tests and quizzes.  Our text book is available on line.  Look for further information to come home during the first week of school.
Spelling 

Teacher: All

Please take the time to look through your child’s spelling notebook/papers. We continue to use the Sitton spelling program. All assignments are listed in your child’s notebook or folder. 
 We look forward to spending this year with your child!!!
 Band 
Choir 
Great Lakes Theater (October)

K-Kids 
Safety Patrol 
Spirit Days

Student Council 
Chess Club

Yearbook Committee

Indian’s Home Opener Hot Dog Lunch

Talent Show/Variety Show

Salad Bar lunch 
Kickball Tournament (end of the year)

D.A.R.E. (Drug Abuse Resistance Education)
D.A.R.E. Graduation

5th Grade Event at Rocky River Pool

(end of the year)

Exciting Events/Opportunities in Fifth Grade:








